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HERBRANDSTON
COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 29TH MARCH 2011

Present.                  Cllr H Lloyd                                      Cllr R Owens
                               Cllr S Davey                                      Cllr P Philpin 
                               Cllr S Tilling

Clerk.                     Clive Griffith

Members of the Public.

APOLOGIES.         Cllr S Reynolds (Work)

SALUTE. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING.
The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 2nd February 2011 were passed as a true record. 
Proposed by Cllr Owens and seconded by Cllr Davey.

2. MATTERS ARISING.

1.Sandy Haven Car Park.
A letter had been received from Price & Kelway, indicating that Sandy Haven Camping and 
Caravan Ltd were taking legal advice on the matter. It was decided to await a reply from their 
solicitors before proceeding further, but to inform Price & Kelway that we would like to have the 
barrier open for the Easter holidays.
The Clerk informed the meeting that he had received a telephone call from Mrs Janine Houston 
asking if the council would open the gate to the lower car parks to enable them to let campers gain 
admission to the camping field. Cllr Owens said that we had no legal obligation to open the gate as 
the access to the camping field was supposed to be from their property and that they had agreed to 
close up the access from our car park., however he said that we should open the gate but to inform 
Mrs Houston that it is a goodwill gesture.  
The gate had been opened.

2. Footpath Herbrandston to Milford.
Cllr Tilling asked if we knew how much money SHLNG were going to contribute towards the 
footpath. Cllr Owens said he thought that they had said they would share the cost with PCC. Cllr 
Lloyd suggested that PCC send a draft plan with costing’s to SHLNG to see what SHLNG’s 
response would be. Cllr Tilling would arrange for this to be sent to the Clerk, who would forward it 
to SHLNG. 

2. Herbrandston School.
The Clerk had informed SHLNG of PCC’s decision. No further information was available. 
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3. CORRESPONDANCE

1.National Park.
Grant of Planning Permission,Ivydene.                                            Noted

2. Energy Saving Trust
Renewable Energy                                                                            Noted

3. Macmillan Cancer
Thank you                                                                                          Noted
                                                                                                                                                              
4. PCC, Greenways officer.
Request for donation.                                                              Not in line with Policy

5. Clerks & Councils Direct
Newsletter                                                                                          Circulate

6. One Voice Wales                                                             Prop by Cllr Owens and seconded 
Membership Application.                                       by Cllr Davey that we join One Voice Wales. 

7. PALC.                                                                         Prop by Cllr Owens and seconded by
Membership Renewal                                                    Cllr Davey that we renew membership.

8. Mencap Cymru
Request for Donation                                                                Not in line with policy        

9. Pembrokeshire Citizens Advice Bureau                          Prop by Cllr Davey and seconded by    
Request for donation                                                                        Cllr Owens we donate £15

10. One Voice Wales.
Training Courses                                                                                        Noted 

4. BANK BALANCES
General Account                                                                                       £1819.87
Deposit Account                                                                                       £2102.50

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.
1. Cllr Davey presented a request from the church asking for a donation towards the cost of a new 
mower to cut the grass in the burial ground. The chosen mower would cost £1,500.
Cllr Davey then retired from the meeting.
Following a discussion it was agreed that the council would purchase the mower and claim back the
VAT. The Church would make a £700 contribution towards the cost of the mower.
Cllr Davey re-joined the meeting.

2. Cllr Philpin said that noisy tankers were returning to SHLNG time after time, despite having 
notices served on them. He asked Cllr Lloyd to raise the matter at the next liaison meeting in 
SHLNG.  Cllr Lloyd said that the next meeting was due to held next month.  Following a discussion
it was agreed that Cllr Lloyd would raise the matter at the next liaison meeting and report back to 
the council. Cllr Owens proposed that if the reply from SHLNG was not satisfactory we should 
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Invite a technical representative from SHLNG to attend a council meeting to discuss the matter 
further. This was agreed.

3. Cllr Tilling said that he had received complaints of vehicles parking outside Rock Cottage. The 
Clerk said that he had contacted the Police after the last meeting. He would contact them again.

4. Cllr Lloyd said that Cllr Owens had suggested giving commerative royal wedding mugs to the 
village children. Cllr Owens said that commerative mugs was a tradition in the village and he felt 
that the council should proceed with this matter. The Clerk said that he had obtained a design and 
price from the internet, the mugs would also have “presented by Herbrandston Community 
Council” on the back.  The mugs would be given to all children under the age of 16. 
It was proposed by Cllr Davey and seconded by Cllr Lloyd that we proceed with this matter
The Clerk to arrange ordering the mugs and payment.

5. The Clerk said that there were grants available for providing faster speed broadband to the 
village, and he had spoken to the company who could supply it at a cost per household of £20 a 
month. It was agreed to put up a notice in the village and an article in the peninsula paper.

6. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT.
M Harris, Grass Cutting.                                                                          £80.00
T Wilson, Village Warden.                                                                       £90.00
One Voice Wales.                                                                                     £42.00
PALC                                                                                                       £27.00
Citizens Advice Bureau.                                                                          £15.00

It was proposed by Cllr Owens and seconded by Cllr Philpin that the above accounts be paid.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.
The next meeting would be held in May.

 


